
Morningside Elementary
SBDM Minutes

December 14th, 2023

Meeting was called to order at 3:32.

Members present were Heather Goodman, Karen Henson, Kayla Hindle, Amelia Abell, Mika

Tyler, and Michael Betts. Amanda Shine was also in attendance.

Council reviewed the current agenda. Mika Tyler made a motion to approve the agenda; motion

was seconded by Karen Hensonl. All were in consensus.

Council reviewed the November meeting minutes. Kayla Hindle made a motion to approve the

minutes; motion was seconded by Amelia Abell. All were in consensus.

No public comment.

Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following

information:

● Enrollment- The school currently has 453 students.
● Updates:

○ Merry Morningside took place on 12/5 and went great. We had lots of families
come to enjoy the activities we had planned.

○ We had our school wide field trip to the State Theatre to watch the Grinch on
12/7. The students loved it and everything went smoothly.

○ Club day took place on 12/8.
○ Beta Induction Ceremony was held on 12/12.
○ PTO provided lunch for the staff. It was great and much appreciated by the staff.

● Upcoming events:
○ The annual Christmas sing along is on 12/15.
○ Winter break starts on 12/16 and lasts until 1/3.
○ Teachers will have a work day on January 2nd.
○ Bus evacuations are scheduled for January 5th.
○ Report cards go home on January 8th.
○ There is no school on January 15th for MLK Day.
○ Board meeting is on January 16th at 6pm.

Council reviewed the Budget Reports for Section 6 and Activity Accounts. There were no
questions about the budget reports.



Amanda Shine shared the FRYSC Continuation Program Plan for 2024-2026. She reported that
the FRYSC has served 533 students in the district. 140 students benefited from the shoe/winter
coat program. 249 students benefited from the Angel Tree Programs. She shared that the
community partnerships we work with have been amazing in supporting our students and
families. Kayla Hindle motioned to approve this continuation plan, and Mika Tyler seconded.
All were in consensus.

Council reviewed the CSIP- Phase Three- Comprehensive School Improvement Plan. Heather
Goodman shared that she had the staff look at our KSA test scores and the strategies we are
using as a school to determine the steps we want to take as a school in this part of the CSIP.
Karen Henson made a motion to approve this phase; Michael Betts seconded. All were in
consensus.

The next scheduled meeting will take place on January 18th at 3:30.

Mika Tyler motioned to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Amelia Abell.

Meeting adjourned at 3:49 PM.

___________________________________ ___________________________________

Heather Goodman, Principal Karen Henson, Co-Chair


